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Port of Geelong 

No.  552(T) - 2023 

Port of Geelong – NYE Fireworks Display 

 

Date:   22 December 2023 

 

Details: Mariners are advised of the New Years Eve fireworks display between Royal Geelong 
Yacht Club and Cunningham Pier on Sunday 31st December 2023.  

 There is a set aside for the fireworks which extends 200m from the firing barge. It 
will be established from 1830 31st December 2023 until 0130 01st January 2024. The 
barge will be in an approximate location of 38° 08.41’ S, 144° 21.97’E. The set aside 
area is put in place to ensure public safety in the port as per WorkSafe requirements, 
delineating the safety fallout areas for this fireworks display.  

 The set aside has been established under Section 232 (1) of the Marine Safety Act 
(Vic) 2010. Entry is prohibited to all persons excluding event participants and 
designated safety craft.  

 For further information on the set aside, please contact Port of Geelong Marine 
Control on 5225 3565. 

Mariners are prohibited from entering the firing zone during the date and times 
nominated above and are advised to navigate with additional caution when 
operating around the set aside. 

 

Charts & Publications affected AUS 157 

ENC AU5GEX01 

Further notice: Cancel this notice at 0200, Monday 1st January 2024.  

 

 

 

 

Kylie McDonald 

      Deputy Harbour Master 

      Port of Geelong 

 

Victorian Notices to Mariners can be downloaded from the 

Ports Victoria website www.ports.vic.gov.au 
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Approximate Fireworks location 

 

 

Approximate Barge location 

38° 08.41’ S 

144° 21.97’E 


